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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-Chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk, TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 11th November 2013, following the AGM 

1)  Present: Community Councillors: Tom Combe, Graham Easton (Chair), Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo and Nik Wirsten.

SBC Councillors: Gordon Edgar, Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson
Also in attendance: 1 member of the Press and 6 Members Of The Public (MOTP).
The meeting opened at 7.20pm following the AGM.  G Easton (VC) took the Chair in the current absence of a permanent Chairman.

G Easton reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all mobile phones and recording devices should be switched off.  He also pointed out that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously (in the Minute) unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: C Cruickshank, PC Roy Brown

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2013 were approved with the amendment to Item 8d, should read: 12th November (proposed: T Combe, seconded I King)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: Noted that discussion regarding ‘Resilient Communities’ will be carried over to the December meeting.
5)    Declarations of interest:  None 

6)    Lothian and Borders Police – Report from PC Roy Brown read out by Chairman (appendix 1)

 a)   A letter has been received from a MOTP living in Forest Road expressing concern about the increased levels of traffic on that street as a result of the temporary one way system. This is causing inappropriate speed and vehicle problems especially on the 2-way section at the top of Forest Road which some drivers treat as a one-way road.  It was requested that some form of traffic calming be put in place. G Edgar undertook to investigate this.

b)   I King raised the issue of traffic speeding on the A7 in the section between Tweed Bridge and Boleside.  This is a matter which should be reported to the Police.
7)    Presentation from The Haining Trust by Susan Edington: The council heard a very comprehensive and informative presentation on the ongoing works to redevelop the Haining estate and its future restoration.  A number of questions were asked and a very helpful discussion ensued. 

8) Planning applications: None. I King reminded members that the SBC Development Plan will be discussed at the Eildon Area Forum on Wednesday 13th November.

OPEN FORUM

Member of The Public 1 (MOTP1) 

a) Noted the recent passing of several Selkirk citizens and expressed condolences to their families. 
b) Asked who was eligible to use the charging stations for electric cars now operational in Selkirk. G Edgar advised anyone with an electric car could use the facility and that the location of these points could be found with a special phone app.

9) Councillor V Davidson reported on the following:
a) Changes to the SBC Planning Committee from 13 members to 9 (and now excluding herself but still including Cllr Ballantyne)
b) The Commonwealth Games Torch will be passing through Selkirk and nominations for carriers should be made via the Commonwealth Games website by 22nd November

c) The Eildon Area Forum will meet at SHS on 13th November and there is still funding available for small projects. A Pattullo suggested that the timber steps into the Glebe Park could benefit from repair or replacement.

d) An anti slip road surface was being looked into for the road at Smedheugh.

e) Yellow zigzag yellow lines are being painted at Philiphaugh School entrance to improve safety.

f) The Flood Protection Scheme was still waiting for confirmation of funding before finalising planning and commencing work.

g) Walter Scott’s Courthouse is to be refurbished (internal works only) over the winter

h) SBC is preparing for the next budget round and warned that some serious adjustments will have to be made in Education Services

i) The consultation on Arts Strategy has now taken place and the results are being analysed.
j) The success of The Big Sing project with local primary school choirs, the Scottish Chamber Orchestra and High School musicians and that it was pity more councillors hadn’t seen this successful event.

k) A choir of Selkirk young people will be in Glasgow for the Children In Need TV broadcast on 15th November.


Councillor G Edgar reported on the following:
a) Work on the A708 has now been completed to a high standard and the road has now re-opened.

b) A road closure at Goslawdales to allow work to be carried out.

c) Problems with the road surface at Charlie’s Brae are to be remedied.

d) The Selkirk Rally will go ahead again next year and the date of 21st September has been set.
     Councillor M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) The recent damage to the War Memorial will be carried out with expert care.

b) A suitable light is still being sought for the Victoria Hall entrance.

c) Referring to last month’s report re the repainting of the Kirk Yard railings, I King advised that the SHS railings were in need of maintenance. M Ballantyne will look in to this. The continued lack of landscaping maintenance at the Fleshmarket steps and the poor condition of the former St Mary’s church site were again raised – but without any reassurances from the elected SBC members.
10) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

     Councillors reported that some funding will be made available for 5 power points for Christmas lighting. T Combe reported that the Christmas tree will be put up on 12th November (and that the lights should be switched on on the 24th).
11) Correspondence (including that already circulated)

a) A letter from Jim Fraser, Emergency Planning Officer (SBC) offering to make a presentation to the CC on the Resilient Communities initiative.

b) A letter from the War Memorial Conservation Society advising that funding is available for the preservation of War Memorials.

12) Treasurers Report and Evening Study Groups: Previously presented to the AGM. 

13) Reports from Sub Committees:

SHMG: The group met last week, winter preparations are taking place, work is being carried out on the hill shelter and more work is planned for gates and benches.

14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies:

a) Eildon Area Forum: G Edgar reiterated that the EAF will meet on Wednesday at SHS. G Easton outlined the agenda for this meeting.
b) Chamber of Trade: A Lockhart reported that the hanging baskets project will definitely continue next year.

c) No correspondence had been received regarding the recent elections to the SBHA board therefore no member of the CC had been elected to the board. Secretary has been in touch with Catherine Beattie at SBHA to ensure that CC is included in future correspondence from SBHA. 
15)  AOCB not otherwise included on the agenda: 
a) Notice was given of the intention to co-opt Kathleen Beaton to the CC at our December meeting.

b)  A Special General Meeting will be convened on December 9th at 6.30pm to discuss proposed amendments to the constitution.

c) A7 Action Group: BEAR has checked traffic speeds through Selkirk. Group has agreed to prepare an updated Route Action Plan. The next meeting will be held in Langholm, in January (weather permitting). G Easton thanked I King for attending the latest meeting.

d) T Combe also praised the Big Sing project and hoped that some sort of similar project could take place around the upcoming WW1 centenary. V Davidson advised that SBC is putting a programme in place for the commemorations.  

e) T Combe congratulated G Easton on the completion of his two-year term as Chairman of the CC.

f) A Lockhart reported that a company is being set up to prepare a feasibility study on a textiles heritage centre in Selkirk and will make a presentation on this to the next CC meeting. 
The meeting closed at 9.05pm.
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 9th December. A Special General Meeting to discuss proposed amendments to the Constitution will be held at 6.30pm followed by the monthly meeting. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….
Appendix 1

Selkirk Community Council Report

PC Roy Brown, Community Beat Officer

Overview
Since the last meeting there has been 108 incidents attended by Police in the Selkirk town area, of these there have been 14 crimes recorded.  With 8 of these being solved a solvency rate for this year to date of 49%.

This is a drop on recorded crime from last year of 11%

Of the crimes reported there has been 2 thefts reported a vandalism and 2 assaults, With regard to a Vandalism to the war memorial in Selkirk which was reported last month, One juvenile male has since been reported for this.  There would also appear to be a rise in Internet frauds of late and everyone is warned if a deal appears to be too good, then it probably is and to be very careful whilst making any purchases which are not from a reputable seller. 

During this time there has been 2 youth calls to the town with 1 of these being to Viewfield lane and one to the Back row area, 7 foot patrols were also carried out over the past month by officers in order to deal with youths hanging about the town centre area.  

 

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

